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Introduction 
 
This Special Airworthiness Information Bulletin (SAIB) advises owners and operators of three 
alternative methods of compliance (AMOCs) for AD 2011-10-09. These AMOCs contain 
procedures that could (for your airplane) be more efficient and cost effective while providing 
an acceptable level of safety to AD 2011-10-09.  
 
Background 
 
AD 2011-10-09 currently requires repetitive inspections of the seat track areas with 
replacement of damaged parts on Cessna 150, 152, 170, 172, 175, 177, 180, 182, 185, 188, 
190, 195, 206, 207, 210, T303, 336, and 337 series airplanes. Since issuance of AD 2011-10-
09, the type-certificate holder (Cessna Aircraft Company) has made available three AMOCs 
for those who must comply with AD 2011-10-09. 
 
Briefly, these AMOCs can be described as: 
 

1. Repair procedures for steel seat foot / roller housings for Cessna Series 150 and 152 airplanes; 
2. Relief for some operators from the required 100 hour repetitive seat track inspections; and 
3. Roller housing inspections for the various Cessna Models listed in AD 2011-10-09. 

 
Recommendations 
 
The FAA recommends you evaluate the actions of AD 2011-10-09 and the AMOCs referenced in this 
SAIB to determine what is best for you.  
 
The FAA does not issue SAIBs on the availability of every AMOC. We look at each AMOC 
individually and communicate the availability of an AMOC through the issuance of an SAIB when 
we identify any that would be of significant importance to the aviation public. Because we identified 
these AMOCs as having a potential efficient and cost effective impact on safety while addressing the 
unsafe condition of AD 2011-10-09, we have made this information available through this SAIB. 
 
The three AMOC letters are provided in Docket No. FAA-2010-1101 at: 
http://www.regulations.gov/#!docketDetail;dct=FR+PR+N+O+SR;rpp=10;po=0;D=FAA-2010-1101 
 
For Further Information Contact 
 

1. Gary D. Park, Aerospace Engineer, FAA, Wichita Aircraft Certification Office 
(ACO), 1801 Airport Road, Wichita, KS. 67209; phone: (316) 946-4123; fax: (316) 
946-4107; e-mail: Gary.Park@faa.gov. 

 
2. Cessna Aircraft Company, One Cessna Boulevard, P.O. Box 7704, Wichita, KS 

67277; phone: (316) 517-5650. 
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